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Coventry City Council

SCREENING OPINION

THE TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING
(ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT)
(AMENDMENTS) REGULATIONS 2006

Site: Former allotment site adjacent Energy from Waste facility, London
Road, Coventry

Description of Development: Proposed new Energy from Waste facility
with 350,000 tonne annual capacity

The City Council has been requested by letter (and accompanying plan ref
Figure 1) from Simon McKee of Enviros dated 30 June 2009 but received by
email on 3 July 2009 to adopt a screening opinion as to whether the above
development is Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) development.

Schedule 1 of the Regulations describes those developments where EIA
procedures apply. Category 10 includes waste disposal installations for the
incineration of non-hazardous waste with a capacity exceeding 100 tonnes
per day.

The proposed development will involve the incineration of non-hazardous
domestic waste at a facility with an annual capacity of up to 350,000 tonnes

per year. The proposed development will therefore exceed the threshold set
out in Category 10 and therefore is EIA development

CONCLUSION

For the following reasons and under delegated powers it is determined that an
Environmental Impact Statement is REQUIRED for the above development:

Decision date: 21 July 2009

Signed:

City Planning Manager.\kq



